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Council Highlights 

April 13, 2023 Council Meeting 
Video Link:  https://youtu.be/Z7ei_Ppftdo 
 

• Council received a delegation from Dillion Consulting regarding Draft Official Plan 
Update. Council directed staff and the Consultant to host public engagement 
sessions regarding the Draft Official Plan to garner feedback from the public.  

• Council created a Ad Hoc Committee for the Old Town Hall for the purpose of 
reviewing and discussing options for the repurposing the Old Town hall. Council 
directed staff to advertise for members of the public to sit on the committee.   

• Council received monthly reports from Chief Building Official, Fire Chief and 
Manager of Operations & Community Services. 

• Council recommended approval to the Land Division Committee of the County of 
Elgin for severance application on 20387 Pioneer Line. 

• Council recommended approval to the Land Division Committee of the County of 
Elgin for severance application on 25361 Talbot Line. 

• Council recommended approval to the Land Division Committee of the County of 
Elgin for severance application on 13941 Colley Road. 

• Council directed staff to develop and implement a site alteration by-law. 
• Council requested staff to proceed with applying for the 2023 Inclusive Community 

Grant for the Multi Use Pathways in Miller Park and to continue the partnership with 
the Optimist Club of West Lorne for this project. 

• Council granted permission to accept funds from the Rodney Cemetery Board and 
directed staff to prepare documentation and legal agreement outlining the 
management of the funds. 

• Council adopted the Terms of Reference for the West Elgin Recreation Committee. 
• Council requested the County of Elgin to adjust the location of the speed limit sign 

on Furnival Road to be set back a safe distance from the newly created entrance to 
Aldborough Public School and place a sign indicating school zone ahead to warn 
drivers coming into Rodney from Talbot Line. Council also requested that area be 
designated a Community Safety Zone.  

https://youtu.be/Z7ei_Ppftdo

